MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held October 19, 2023
Hudson Fire Headquarters

Chief Purcell


Chief Judge

Chief Johannes
A/Chief Schultz
Chief Benoit


Chief Parenti

Deputy Aspesi
Deputy Colby
Chief Daige


Chief Breen

Chief Ward 

Chief McPherson
Chief Lawless

Chief Daugherty
A/Chief Choate
Deputy Sleeper
Chief Vuona


Chief Ferschke
Chief Young

A/Chief Whitney
Chief Gray


Deputy DeTore
A/Chief Latta

Deputy Moraghan
A/Chief Kelley

Deputy McMorrow
Deputy Harrington
Absent:

Chief Cassidy

Chief Nelson

Chief Dutcher
Chief Arnum

Chief Robie


Chief Sorrows
Chief Whalen
Chief Achilles
Meeting called to order @ 09:09
Chairman Purcell presented Brian Roberts with a gift from the district and thanked him for the years of dedicated service that he gave to district 14.

Treasurer -   Chief McPherson presented the September Treasurer’s Report.
· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the September Treasurer’s report as read.

Deputy Latta thanked the membership in their participation in updating the list of active FIT members in their communities.  Out of all the team members, the same handful respond to all the activations, while some members do not respond and are receiving stipends from their communities.
The control point recently experienced difficulty deploying the FIT during the last 2 incidents.  After discussion it was decided that it was a lack of communication between the dispatchers and the team members which Deputy Moraghan will address.  Deputy Latta thinks it may be time to revamp team structure, possibly getting rid of A, B, C teams and having one big team.  Report times were also discussed. Chiefs should be getting a quick summary of the incident within a few days, with the more in-depth report coming later.  Fire academy has not run the basic fire investigator class in quite a while, so possibly there are younger people that want to take the class and be active members of the team. Deputy Colby shared that they are revamping and rewriting the entire program. 

Chief Miller was one of the tech rescue chiefs and that position needs to be filled. Please reach out if you are interested.
FCAM – Chief Ferschke reported that they are working on a strategic plan and revamping committees.  They are also working with Marshal Davine on upcoming changes.  Jeff Winn will be moving to the HazMat position and the interview process for director of the academy will begin.  Everyone feels optimistic that this is heading in good direction.  Migrant feedback, seems that, with few exceptions, interaction has been benign.  This may change as they are running into issue where some states have by laws that limit your stay in hotels before having to be moved. This means that some communities that currently have no migrants, may have some in the future. Retired Easton Chief Kevin Partridge is running unattested for the Secretary position, while Brockton Chief Brian Nardelli and East Hampton Chief Chris Norris are running for the 2nd VP position.  FF year awards coming up on November21st.  Civil service is looking for you to do a review of the upcoming tests.  Looking for input to improve. Chief Stark elected to IFC board. Next meeting is December 20th in Devens.

CLIA waiver is going to be enforced if you run an ambulance service. Failing to comply with this requirement may result in a termination of your Medicare/Medicaid provider agreement.
Old Business – 
Fire Officer I is no longer tentative, it is a GO although we are still waiting for the seating code.  We have 10 spots to fill for the January.  If they are not filled by November 17th, it will be opened to district 7 and 8.
Christmas Gathering is at Longfellow’s Wayside Inn, December 7th @ 5:30, Tickets $55
New Business –

Chief Lawless advised the membership that Maynard Fire is preparing their members for an upcoming captains’ exam.  They are conducting a Captain Boot camp to help them be successful in the assessment station as well as long-term success as officers. The first offering is going to be a presentation by Assistant Chief Choate on an acronym that can be used on all incidents; Medical, Fire, HazMat.  This will be the same class offered 4 times.

 

11/01   0900-1100

11/20   0900-1100

11/13   0900-1100

12/04    0900-1100

 

Chief Lawless will be asking other presenters and will inform the District of the future class type and scheduled times.  To assist all Chiefs with their succession plans, please feel free to offer the classes to your department.  There is no charge for the training. 
With Brian Roberts Retiring, Chiefs Purcell and McPherson took the opportunity to rewrite and update the 2 job descriptions with the district, Communications Manager and (renamed) District 14 Executive Assistant.  Copies were passed to all members and they were encouraged to review and get back to Chief Purcell with any thoughts on further revision.
Chief Purcell also got a quote from a Paychecks company that will streamline all aspects of payroll for $600.00 per year.
· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to sign a contract with Paychecks for $600 a year.

Chief McPherson spoke to the membership regarding an upcoming bond that will be maturing and how he believes we should continue to layer the 2 bonds every 3 to 6 months, while keeping 100,000 in ready cash.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to continue with our current strategy of layering bonds every 3 to 6 months

Chief Ferschke advised the membership that Tuesday the haz mat team worked with UMass deploying their decon trailer.  He said It is in bad shape, so just be aware of that if you have an incident in that area.  The haz mat team has tents you can utilize for decon needs.  If you have an incident in the area, try to have dispatch call Worcester fire alarm who will send an engine to assist.
AC Choate spoke about a recent symposium held at MA Fire Academy regarding lithium ion (li-ion) batteries. This class was for all Chief Officers with 7 departments from D14 attending.  Li-ion batteries issues are becoming more prevalent. The intent of the program was to provide communities information to create a multi-agency plan to handle these calls.  Points of discussion were planning the process for towing EV’s that were damaged in a collision or an EV that was on fire.  Further discussion was held regarding EV fires in podium construction.  AC Choate received a copy of Brockton Fire’s SOG on Li-ion incident management.  BFD Chief Nardelli had no issues with disseminating the SOG to D14 department.  Thru Tina, a copy of the SOG will be sent to all D14 departments. 
No plan in state for towing EV cars.  Reach out to your local tow companies and see what their policies are.  Ted’s towing will tow as long as fire is out and will store on their property.

Chief Judge brought up the EV issue in low grade parking garages and asked Chief Purcell to touch upon the subject. The issue is that requests are coming in to install EV charging stations in low grade parking garages.  The current sprinkler systems in these structures were not built to handle electric vehicles and need to be upgraded. New construction can be engineered with ev charging stations taken into consideration.
The On-Site academy broke ground on their Garden of Honor and Remembrance as a place for families of those who served or are currently serving their community.  Although they cannot ask for donations, they are raising funds with the sale of embellished walkway bricks ($150), planters ($1500) and benches ($2500).
· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to purchase a planter

Chief Vuona proposed that our meeting time be changed from 9am to 10am due to a scheduling conflict he had.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted 24 to 3 to change the meeting time to 10am

Chief Lawless is looking for a solution to the high cost of maintaining meters. After discussing, Chief Purcell suggested approaching NERAC as Central purchased meters, calibration stations and gas for every department.  Chief Lawless will discuss the possibility with Chief Judge. On that note, Chief Vuona suggested we survey every community’s makes of meters.
Chief McPherson thanked everyone for their assistance with the recent fire in his community.
Meeting adjourned @ 10:06
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
